

St. Caireall's P.S. March 2020 News Letter

Many thanks to everyone for making our recent Book Fair such a great success – from the commission received we will be receiving a wide range of new books for the school library.

Wednesday 11th March & Thursday, 12th March – Art Exhibition in Castlederg

Leisure Centre from 11am – 10pm as part of the Shared Education programme.

We would encourage as many pupils and parents to go along to the Art

Exhibition.

Friday, 13th **March** – St. Patrick's Day P3 Assembly along with all the children singing starting at 1.15 pm – everyone welcome.

Friday, 13th **March** - St. Patrick's Day Special Dinner – Chicken bites, chips, beans and a dessert – £2.60 per child - apple/orange juice – 50p each.

Monday, 16th **March & Tuesday, 17**th **March –** School closed for St. Patrick's Day.

Thursday, 19th March – Our P7 pupils will attend a Confirmation Retreat in St. Patrick's Hall, Castlederg from 10am – 2pm. Transport will be provided by the school.

Sun, 22nd March - The P7 children will receive the Sacrament of Confirmation at 11am Mass – Refreshments served in the hall afterwards and Studio 8 Photographers are booked to take photographs.

Tuesday, 24th March – Our P4 pupils will make their Sacrament of Penance in St. Patrick's Church, Aghyaran at 1.30 pm.

Sun, 7th **June** – The P4 children will receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion at 11am Mass – Refreshments served in the hall afterwards and Studio 8 Photographers are booked to take photographs.

There are still a few of the **St. Caireall's Christmas Concert** DVD and can be purchased for £8.00 in the school.

Please note that children are not allowed on the school premises prior to 8.45 am as there is no adult supervision. All children must be in school by 9.10 am as school starts at 9.15 am. Please do not send any nuts, bars or sandwiches containing peanut butter with your child as we have children in the school who have a very high nut allergy.

If there are any reading books that your child/children no longer read, the school would be very grateful to receive them for the accelerated reading.

We would also like to remind you of the importance of notifying the school either by telephone or letter, the reason why your child is absent. This is a requirement of the Dept. of Education and must be recorded on our SIMS system each morning. Code `N` which means `No Reason Given` is not appropriate, therefore we would ask for your co-operation on this matter.

Please note that all dinner monies should be paid up at the end of each week. The School Meals Department <u>will not</u> accept late payment.

Thank you for your continued support.

Staff of St. Caireall's P.S.